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President’s Message:

Hello everybody, 



Well, we've had a good start to 2014. We've got a new Toyota in the group, we've tried a trail that for some it was their first time, we've learned you can't always trust your GPS, that you shouldn't go out on a trail with a know electrical problem, and you should definitely not go out on a trail alone; and it's only February. I hope we continue to have more adventures like these, not only to make ourselves more knowledgeable about how to get home safely, but also to teach others how to do the same. 


Rubicon Trail planning meetings are going to be continued into 2014 on a monthly basis, only 4 months to go. So far, those who have as committed to going are:
Myself & Joseph, Mango & Tiffinnie, Bill & Dennis, Tim, Gary & his brother, Ryan & Chelsea, Mike Knowles, Jordan, and the kids (?), Jim Kane & son, Bruce, Mike Reeves & guest, Paul & son, and Jim Nosett & son. At this time, this is the limit for our group. Anyone else who expresses interest about going will be placed on a reserve list. I encourage anyone on the reserve list to participate in our planning meetings. If anyone who has committed to go suddenly cannot go, the first person on the reserve list will be notified of the empty spot, and they can join the group. I will have more information, the final itinerary, and lodging information at the next club meeting on Thursday, February 13. If there are any questions about the Rubicon trip, please let me know. The Rubicon Trail trip is scheduled for June 21st - 29th, 2014.


Please make sure that you see Paul to renew your dues for 2014. I will start printing club membership cards hopefully this week. 
As always, if you have questions, comments, or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact me.
Thank you,

Chad
Secretary’s Message:


Hello everybody. I would just like to remind everybody to please let me know if there are any updates in your personal information; email address, phone number, etc. That way, we can keep the roster up to date not only within the club records but with the Arizona State Association of 4 wheel drive clubs (ASA). This is important for ASA's blanket insurance policy that covers our actions on the trail from accidents i.e. accidentally running over a farmer's fence. Also, I would like to make sure I have everyone's birthdays and anniversaries up to date. Would you please send me an email to jordancarroll73@gmail.com with your birthday and/or anniversary? Just as a reminder, stickers are priced $3 and 4$ respectively for small and large stickers. The License plate cost remains the same at $10.
Congratulations to Larry for becoming the newest member of Copperstate! Welcome to the family! 

Please remember that 2014 dues in the amount of $50.00 are due on or before the 2.13.2014 meeting.  Please see Paul, our trusted treasure to make a payment.
Thank you,
Jordan.

Off Road Trip Tip:


This installment's Offroad Trip Tip addresses making sure your vehicle is in good working order before leaving the pavement for the weekends adventure. This should be good practice for all of us both before and after a trip. I wanted to share with all of you the mental list of things I check on my Grand Cherokee before I leave for the trail. Before I do that, I wanted to address an issue that some of use were affected by recently on our trip to Table Mesa. 


While negotiating an obstacle on Lower Terminator, another fellow outdoor enthusiast got ahead of our group to be found only a short distance a head of us, stalled in the trail, in the middle of an obstacle, with a no-start situation. As good stewards, we stopped and tried to help the very appreciative man get his vehicle restarted. He and his wife were by themselves. Stopping on the trail to help a fellow off-roader is good Karma and I would do it for anyone. Unfortunately, this situation could have been avoided. The stalled vehicle was an incredibly capable vehicle on 40 inch tires and full size axles but, had a pre-existing electrical problem that the owner had been unable to track down. Unfortunately, we were unable to get his vehicle restarted however, luckily for him, a very close friend of his just happened to be out on the same trail that day and towed his vehicle back to the staging area. Can you identify the 2 problems with this situation? 


Well first, he was out by himself. Additionally, it was cold, he was miles from the highway, and from looking in the back of his vehicle, he was not prepared to spend the night on the trail. Fortunately, he was on a very popular trail and the likelihood that he would be found in the case of a serious emergency was better than if he had been in an isolated area where help was days away. 

The second problem in this situation was the fact there was a pre-existing issue with the vehicle he was driving which, unfortunately left him stranded this time. As it turns out, his problem was the result of a section of burned wiring harness leading to an electrical component on the engine. This could happen to any of us, even if it wasn't a pre-existing issue with our vehicle. Breakdowns can happen anywhere at anytime but frequent vehicle inspection and handling electrical/mechanical issues before leaving for the trail puts the odds in your favor that you will make it home safely. 


I frequently climb over/under the jeep with a shop light and take a peek. Here is a list of things I check before leaving for the trail, or at least, frequently:

Fluids: Engine oil, transmission oil, transfer case oil, differentials, brake fluid, power steering fluid, and radiator.

Mechanical: Johnny joint/heim jam nuts for tightness, engine/transmission mounts, hoses for rub marks, brakes lines/routing/rub marks, transmission lines/routing/rub marks, steering components for rub marks, wiring harnesses for rub marks or burned split loom, loose nuts and bolts, cracks in the frame or broken welds, etc.

Preventative: wrap all wiring harnesses in split loop (try not to leave wires unwrapped), rubber fuel hose wrapped around brake hoses, wrap steel lines found to be rubbing in rubber fuel hose, wrap winch power and ground cables in heater hose, make sure wires, lines, and cables are routed around heart sources or sharp edges. 

And as always, Carry spare oils and the necessary tools to repair your vehicle. 
January Meeting Highlights:


During the January meeting, new officers read their first reports! We reviewed the success of the Adopt-a-family and were presented with thank you cards from our family. Following the Helen's Hope chest rubric, CS4W donated nearly $1000 in items! Way to go! We also planned trips for February including: Table Mesa and Box Canyon. 
February Meeting Preview:


Copperstate 4 Wheelers monthly meetings are held the 2nd Thursday of the month, starting at 6:30PM, at Coco's Bakery at 1862 W Baseline Rd, Mesa, AZ. Guests are welcome! 

The next meeting will be on Thursday, February 13th with a Rubicon planning meeting to follow the general meeting.

Hopefully, we can get some day and overnight trips on the calendar for the year. 

Trip Reports and upcoming events:


Chad led the CS4W New Years run on Saturday January 4th. Unfortunately, it did not turn out to be a snow run however, we all had fun none-the-less despite some navigation difficulties. The Cherry Creek Lodge is beautiful and the staff there treated us to a great lunch when we arrived. 

On Sunday February 2nd, Chad led CS4W out to Table Mesa to run Lower Terminator. Some of the group had to leave after Lower Terminator while others went on to run Upper Terminator. The day was complicated somewhat by a stranded vehicle in the trail but all in all, some great wheeling. 


Our next club run will be led by Tom Labonte into Box Canyon. The meeting location is the Basha's grocery store parking lot in Gold Canyon at 8am, leaving promptly at 815am.


(If you would like to lead or help plan a trip, please contact Ryan England @

england.ryanh@gmail.com)
Birthdays:

Happy birthday!!!

Lynda Gafke Feb 3rd
Anniversaries:

Happy Anniversary!!!

Roger & Janet Williams Feb 7th
Bruce & Janet Matteson Feb 7th
*** If you have an anniversary & don’t see your names listed, please let Jordan know so the  membership list can be updated ***
Please forward any birthday & anniversary information to Jordan Carroll at jordancarroll73@gmail.com
Announcements: 

If you have any 4x4 announcements or runs, send the info to: england.ryanh@gmail.com
Copperstate 4 Wheelers member discounts:
Desert Rat Off Road Center, 4 Wheel Parts, and ASFIR 4x4.
Our Sponsors:

Please Thank our sponsors!
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Copperstate Classifieds:

Send short description along with your preferred contact information to: chad@copperstate4wheelers


Newsletter for the Copperstate 4 Wheelers

Meetings are the second Thursday of each month at 630pm located at: Coco's Bakery at 1862 W Baseline Rd, Mesa, AZ.

Elected Officers for 2014 - 2015
(Executive Committee)





President


Chad Chaney





Vice President

Ryan England




Secretary 


Jordan Carroll






Treasurer


Paul Yakaitis
Board of Directors:

Tim Wight, Micheal 'Mango' Mangotich, Gary Epp.
Editor:

Chad Chaney
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